Freedom of Information Act / Environmental Information Regulations Request

Reference: 	ECC19004308 09 25
Response:	09 September 2025

I can confirm that Essex County Council does hold some of this information, and where we are able to release this, our response is listed below.

There are a very high number of accidents/collisions and near misses at the junction of Gravel Lane/Romford Road and Lambourne Rd. All these incidents require either emergency service response and or local authority clear up. There is clearly some issue with the junction layout or phasing of traffic lights.

Question 1 - Can ECC advise how many incidents of this or a similar nature have been attended or dealt with to date starting ftom the 1st January 2024 to date

Essex Highways have recorded attendance to one incident at this junction since 1 January 2024. This incident was attended on 8 September 2025. 

Details of attendance by emergency services would be held by those emergency services. 
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